
STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA 
Coronavirus Aid, Relief and Economic Securities Act (CARES Act) 

Supplemental Funding Application Program Information 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG-CV) Program  

Administrative and Allocation Changes 
 

 
 
Per the CARES Act, South Dakota has received an allocation of $8,076,969 of special 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program funds to be used to prevent, 
prepare for, and respond to the coronavirus pandemic (COVID-19).  The additional 
funding is referred to as CDBG-CV funding.   
 
With additional funding and program waivers and variances, the Governor’s Office of 
Economic Development (GOED) is modifying process for which the CDBG-CV funds will 
be allocated as outlined below:   
 

 

• CDBG-CV funding will not require a local match.    

• CDBG-CV funds will be distributed from two separate programs.  Of 
the $8,076,969 of CDBG funds anticipated to be received by the State, two 
million one hundred eighty seventy-eight hundred thousand dollars 
($2,180,781)  for Entitlement District for Public Facilities, the remaining allocation 
available for distribution through the Community Projects Account.  

• The CDBG-CV applications must be used to prevent, prepare for, and respond to 
coronavirus.  

• Ceilings.  There is a maximum of $2,000,000 per grant application for project 
costs plus an additional $20,000 of funding for project administration for a total 
maximum ceiling of $2,020,000. 

• Application cycle is open until all funds are obligated.  
 


